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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on September 15, 2010. Mayor, Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson and Marty Bruns. Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers Jr., City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Assistant Engineer, Ken DeKeyser; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Guest present: Dan Hoffman, Dan Biechler of the Linn County Conservation Board, Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer and County Supervisor, Ben Rogers.
Bob Wheeler moved the approval of the agenda, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. Marty Bruns moved approval of the following Consent Agenda items: Bills presented; Finance Director’s Report for August 2010; City Clerk’s Reconciliation Report for August 2010; Department Reports: Community Development, Fire, Park & Recreation, Police and Public Works; Approval of renewal-Class E Liquor Permit w/carryout beer and wine and Sunday Sales and a Class C Beer Permit w/ Sunday Sales for Quick Mart at 655 Robins Road, effective September 22, 2010; Approval of Class C Beer Permit w/carryout native wine for Basket Bowtique at 785 N. Center Point Road, effective September 18, 2010; Approval of Class C Beer Permit w/ Sunday Sales and Carryout Native Wine for Big 10 Mart at 1225 Boyson Road, effective October 1, 2010; Approval of Five (5) day Class B Beer Permit w/Wine Coolers and on Premise Native Wine for Hiawatha-CREW Kiwanis Club at 1200 Boyson Road, effective October 9, 2010-October 13, 2010; Approval of RESOLUTION #10-213 amending the Hiawatha Non-Profit Community Center Yearly Use and One-Time Use Rental Agreement setting new rental fees; Approval of RESOLUTION #10-214 amending the Hiawatha Park Pavilion Rental Fees and Park Rules, Motion carried.
Wickiup Hill Outdoor Learning Center Expansion Project- Community Attraction Tourism Grant
The Linn County Conservation Board’s Wickiup Hill Outdoor Learning Center currently provides a regional attraction and education facility that serves Linn County and the Eastern Iowa region. An expansion of the facility and services provided are planned in order to enhance the facility for the Linn County community and as a regional attraction. Linn County Conservation has begun a fundraising campaign and has been successful in securing funding at the Federal, State, and local levels. To date, they have raised $2.3 million of their $3 million goal. 

As part of the fundraising campaign, the Linn County Conservation Board is preparing a Community Attraction and Tourism (CAT) grant application (due October 15, 2010). Linn County Conservation Board requested CAT funding of $750,000. Part of the requirement for a successful application is to show case support from the local communities. 
Linn County Supervisor, Ben Rogers and Linn County Conservation Board requested $250.00 in financial support along with a supporting letter.   

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-215 allocating $250.00 financial support for a Community Attraction and Tourism grant application by Linn County Conservation Board for a proposed expansion to the Wickiup Hill Outdoor Learning Center, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None

Resolution # 10-215 approved. 
Public Hearing (Continued from September 1, 2010 Council Meeting) Regarding the Rezoning of properties located at 2736, 2742, 2748, and 2754 North Center Point Road from A (Agricultural) to C-4 (Central Service District) 
Mayor, Theis announced the purpose of the meeting was to hold a public hearing on the proposed rezoning of properties located at 2736, 2742, 2748 and 2754 North Center Point Road from an A (Agricultural) to C-4 (Central Service District) at 7:16 P.M.  
No written or oral comments were received at or prior to the hearing. Mayor Theis requested the Public hearing be continued to October 6, 2010 Council Meeting at 7:00 P.M. for further discussions.    

Monroe Township Fire Protection and Ambulance Service Agreement 
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-216 approving a Fire Protection and Ambulance Service Agreement between the City of Hiawatha and Monroe Township agreeing to furnish fire fighting, fire prevention, ambulance and emergency medical services beginning May 1, 2010 and continuing year-to-year until terminated as per the agreement, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa 

NAYS: None
Resolution #10-216 approved. 

Sattler Homes Remolding Inc., Hold harmless and Indemnification Agreement for Driveway Construction Slopes
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #10-217 authorizing the City of Hiawatha to accept a Hold Harmless and Indemnification Agreement with Sattler Homes and Remolding, Inc. and Northwood Development, LC. for 225 Ridgewood Drive, Lot 3, Heritage Green 8th Addition to Hiawatha, Iowa,  second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla 

NAYS: None

Resolution #10-217 approved
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-218 authorizing the City of Hiawatha to accept a Hold Harmless and Indemnification Agreement with Sattler Homes & Remolding, Inc, and Northwood Development, LC. For 235 Ridgewood Drive, Lot 4, Heritage Green 8th Addition to Hiawatha, second by Bob Wheeler.  
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Nancy Melsa, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla 

NAYS: None
Resolution #10-218 approved. 

28-E Agreement with Iowa Alcoholic Beverages Division for Tobacco Enforcement
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #10-219 approving a 28 E Agreement with Iowa Alcoholic Beverages Division for the purposes of providing and funding tobacco enforcement activities from July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011, second by Nancy Melsa. 
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Nancy Melsa 

NAYS: None

Resolution #10-219 approved.
Setting Public Hearing date to consider amending Chapter 122 Peddlers, Solicitors and Transient Merchants Ordinance
Police Chief, Dennis Marks and City Clerk, Kim Downs asked the Council to consider amending Chapter 122 Peddlers, Solicitors and Transient Merchants Ordinance in its entirety for an ordinance that more clearly indentifies the peddler, solicitor or transient merchant and authorizes background checks, reference checks and the company they work for. This ordinance would allow for a longer waiting period, clearer identification for police department checks and additional protection of our citizens.  
Marty Bruns moved to set a public hearing date to consider amending Chapter 122 Peddlers, Solicitors and Transient Merchants in its entirety for October 6, 2010 at 7:00 P.M., second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:22 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried.         
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Thomas A. Theis, Mayor 

ATTEST:
Kim Downs, City Clerk

